Unpublished Letter to NT News Re Halikos Construction Waste Dump on Kulaluk Lease in Ludmilla -

24 March 2014

Thank you NT News for exposing the presence of asbestos on the stockpile known as Ludmilla Heights  that has been growing beside Dick Ward Drive since 2006 with apparent impunity ('Asbestos Danger at Darwin Dump', March 6). It was notable that the story did not mention the names of those responsible for the dumping, although a sign on the gate clearly states that Planit and Halikos are responsible and it is well documented that the dump is on land granted to the Gwalwa Daraniki Association in 1979. 

As pictured, the small chip of material that I salvaged for testing at some risk to myself was safely contained in a clip sealed plastic bag. Following the article, I had inquiries from the Environment Protection Authority in Darwin who wanted to see the documentation from the laboratory that did the testing and a map or GPS point indicating where the asbestos was found. I obliged and included in the package the sample of material pictured in the story, but for safety enclosed it within two clip bags, one within the other. 

A few days later I received an abusive telephone call from an officer of the EPA accusing me of 'putting his staff in danger'. He then slammed the phone down on me before I could reply that if this wrapped sample from the dump was so dangerous, what about the kids who play on the unregulated pile of what appears to waste from building sites? I would have then suggested that perhaps after eight years the EPA might do their job, and better still, the media might try to discover the nature of the secret deal that allows a conservation zone to be used in this manner.

Yours sincerely

Dr Bill Day

